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Over the past 8 years I have been Bob Bogosh’s Assistant Inspector. Bob has made the decision to step back a
little and is now the Assistant Inspector. Since June, the Selectman afforded me the position of Chief Building
Inspector. | really want to thank Bob for his guidance with this transition and | am truly grateful for his continued
support.

I also want to thank the building staff of Plumbing Inspector Mike Harnett, Electrical Inspector Tom Tombarello
and Heath Inspector Mark Tolman, as well as Oil and Chimney Inspector Wilfred Tapley and Driveway Inspector
Arthur Genualdo. Their professionalism and knowledge in their respected fields is an asset to this community.

I would also like to express my gratitude to the fantastic office staff at the Town Hall, who help make my job
easier and does not go unnoticed.

There were (160) building permits written in 2020 compared to (136) in 2019, (148) in 2018 and (157) in 2017.

e New Homes 12 Permits
e Commercial Buildings 2 Permits
e (Garages 9 permits
e Additions 11 permits
e Accessory Dwelling Unit 2 permits
e Pools 13 permits

e The remaining permits were issued for decks, sheds, roofing and siding, replacement doors, windows, etc.
We do see 4 (four) major housing projects in the planning process, with the possibility of start dates within the
next 1-3 years and 1 (one) Commercial building accepted but not permitted as of this date.

Respectfully,

Paul D’ Amore
Building Inspector/Code Enforcement Officer



